
MEC MASEMOLA SENDS CONDOLENCES TO THE FAMILY OF THE 
BRUTALLY MURDERED STUDENT AND DESCENDS TO MOKOMENE, 
BOTLOKWA 
 
Hon. Namane Dickson Masemola, the MEC for Transport and Community Safety 
in Limpopo sends heartfelt condolences to the family, friends and students of 
Capricorn TVET college. This following the callous murder of a 21 year old 
College student who was attacked by an unknown suspect and brutally stabbed 
to death. The incident happened on Sunday morning, 24 November 2019. 
 
The deceased student who was identified as Precious Ramabulana from 
Nzhelele outside Thohoyandou was a student at Capricorn TVET College, 
Ramokgopha Campus. 
 
The MEC finds this incident to be very gruesome and callous, especially as 
government launches the 16 days of Activism Against Gender Based Violence. 
The MEC will visit Mokomene as follows: 
 
*Wednesday, 27th November 2019* 
*08:00 at Moshate Ga-Ramokgopa and the proceed to the College* 
 
We appeal to anyone with information about this brutal incident to call the Police 
Crime Stop Number 0860010111 or contact the nearest police. 
 
Ends 
 
Enquiries: Joel Seabi 
Cellphone: 079 084 2010 
 


